
 

 

 
January at a Glance 

1: Happy New Year!! 
3: 9:00 Coffee With the Pastor 
•  No Wed. Night Classes   
7: 8:30 am Brunch Fundraiser for 
 2018 Romania Trips 
 10:00 am Combined Service; 
 Ordination and Installation of 
 Elders and Deacons 
10: 9:00 am: Mothers Together 
•  2:00 pm: FRC is in charge of 

 Nursing Home Services 
15:  9:00 am: Faith Bible Study 
•  4:00 pm: Patience Bible Study 
24: 9:00 am: Mothers Together 
27: Discipleship Team Meeting 
 
 
 
 
 
 
*Sunday Mornings: 
 9:00 Cornerstone Service 
 10:10 Sunday School &  
   Coffee Fellowship 
 11:00 Open Door Service 
*Monday Evenings: 
  7:00 Women’s Bible Study 
 

*Tuesday mornings:  
 8:30 Chickadee Quilters 
 

*Wednesday Evening Bible  
    Classes and Youth Groups: 
 6:30-7:30 pm Bible Classes G.1-5  
 6:30-7:15 pm MS Remnant 
 7:15-8:30 pm HS Remnant  

In the  
Spotlight 

CONTACT INFORMATION: 
712-754-2783 
sibleyfrcoffice@gmail.com 

View our Website at: sibleyfrc.org 

Glorify God in all we do, 
Grow with Him daily & 
Go with Him to share His 
 love. The Newsletter 

On Dec. 1,  a group from First Reformed 
Church joined many other volunteers in Min-

neapolis to prepare Operation Christmas 
Child Shoebox gifts to go overseas.  It was 

predicted that over 500,000 shoeboxes would be inspected 
and prayed over at this location from November 21 to Decem-
ber 16.  To accomplish this task it takes faith and a well orga-
nized process.  On the day we served, boxes were being pre-

pared for 
shipment 
to Namib-
ia,  a coun-

try in 
southwest 

Africa.   

January 2018 
First Reformed Church 



 
 

      A New Year!  This month we put the past year behind us. Many different 
things happened, many changes took place in each of our lives. As we look 
forward to 2018 we have no idea what the year will bring. We can plan, 
dream and hope but in the end, all we know is it is God who holds our future 

in His hands. So, as we go into the new year we can be reminded that God is faithful and that He 
loves us dearly. No matter what happens, that is the one thing we can be assured of. 
 
     I have appreciated the relationships that have grown over the past year and am looking forward 
to growing even more relationships in the coming year.  I have been privileged to serve you as pas-
tor and am humbled to continue that journey into the new year. 
 
     I am looking forward to 2018.  I have been excited about what is happening here at church, how 
people are growing in their faith and what God is going to do with us that will impact our lives and 
the world around us.  What happens in your spiritual journey this year might be influenced by oth-
ers but it is only you who can take the initiative to grow. Your spiritual journey and growth begins 
with you in 2018. I want to encourage you to open yourself up to a new level of walking with God 
and allowing the Holy Spirit to take you to greater heights of loving Jesus. 
 
     Several ways to help you grow your faith will begin to take place this month.   We are going to 
start up several life groups each based on a different subject. I encourage you to get involved and 
be a part of one.  We are also starting a grief support group for anyone who might be interested. 
One other program, we will be starting, is a mentoring/traders opportunity. This will involve at 
least two people willing to get together once a month and use some simple materials that will 
challenge you in your faith.  This will be an opportunity to share stories, develop a friendship and 
talk about God. Our goal is to meet for the next 18 months.   At the end of that 18 months you will 
have the opportunity to go on a trip to Israel.   This will be open to others as well.   We would love 
to see a grandparent with a grandchild, a parent and child, a friend with a friend, couples with cou-
ples, whatever you might think of. 
 
     We will also be offering several mission trip opportunities.  If you can, find the time to go on 
one of these trips.   It will be life-changing. 
 
     Finally, I just want to remind you of our 2018 budget.  Last year, 2017, we made budget thanks 
to your generous giving.  As we go into 2018 we need to be aware that we now have a full-time 
youth position from the beginning of the year. This is the biggest concern as last year we only paid 
out salary for 4 months.  God has always been faithful and if we are faithful we will see great bless-
ing in 2018.   Step it up, get involved, trust God and see what great plans He has in store for you 
this new year! 
 
Excited about our future! 
Pastor Luke 

Words from  
Pastor Luke  



 

 

Do you ever wish you 
had a place where you 

could connect with 
others who have ex-
perienced the same 

parenting issues that you have? Want 
some time to relax, recharge and make 
new friends? Then Mothers Together is 

just the place for you. 

Mothers Together meets at First Re-
formed Church of Sibley from 9:00 a.m. 
to 11:00 a.m. on the second and fourth 
Wednesdays of the month.   Mothers 
Together provides excellent child care 

while moms get the break they de-
serve.  Mothers Together is a non-

denominational group. We hope you 
will make plans to join us!!  

January Schedule: 
• January 10 at 9:00 am 
• January 24 at 9:00 am 

Trivia Time!!! 
1.  How many words are in the  

shortest verse in the Bible? 
2. Who is the oldest man mentioned in the Bible? 

3. Which apostle was a tentmaker? 
4. What two books of the Bible  

are named after women? 
5. How many days after birth was  

Jesus officially nameless? 

 

With the Pastor!!  
Come join Pastor Luke  
(and Brenda) for coffee 
at 9 am on January 3rd.  

 
We would love to see you all! 

1 Thessalonians 5:11(NLT) 
So encourage each 
other and build each 
other up, just as you 
are already doing. 
 
We hope you are re-
membering your  
Secret Sister in your prayers as well as with 
acts of kindness. Secret Sisters is a great 
way to encourage someone and lift them 
up.  Thanks for participating Sisters!!!  



 
 

7:  10:00 Combined Worship Service 
  West-Harold and Shelia Van Der Sloot 
  Middle-Mark and Kim Van Der Sloot/family 
  East-Ger and Barb Van Diepen 
 
14:  West-Keith and Janelle Van Drunen 
  Middle-Jim and Pauline Van Engen 
  East-Joel and Teddy Van Gelder  

 

21:  West-Curt and Peg Van Kley 
 Middle-Justin and Angela Van Tilburg/family 
 East-David Van Ruler/family 
 
28:  West-Harvey and Marcia Van Ruler 
  Middle-Bryan Verdoorn and  
    Roger Verdoorn 
  East-Joel and Kathy Verdoorn  

Cornerstone Service Greeters for January, 9 am 

7: No 11:00 Service 
14:   Angie Ackerman and Amber Mortenson 
21:   Missy Julius and Kim Van Der Sloot 
28:   Karen Honken and Amy Dykstra 

Sunday School Nursery for January 

7: No Sunday School (Combined Worship) 
14: Luella Eggink 

   21:  Lana Hibma 
   28:  Jan Henrichs 

7: 10:00 Combined Service: 
 Jenna Ver Steeg and Chelsey Town 
14:  Chelsey Alexander and Sami Fox 
21:   Kayla Hoekstra and Chelsea Hulstein 
28: Rachel Wills and Sandy Lamfers 

9:00 am Nursery Jan. 11:00 am Nursery Jan. 

 
 
Men’s Bible Study, who meets every Sunday morning in the west end of the Fellowship 
Hall, will be starting a new book this month. The book is entitled 24 Hours That 
Changed the World, by Adam Hamilton. Here is a quick glimpse of the book: 
“Beginning Thursday evening after sunset and lasting on through Friday, Jesus would 
eat the Last Supper with his disciples; pray in the garden of Gethsemane; be betrayed 
and deserted by his friends; be convicted of blasphemy by the religious authorities; be 
tried and sentenced for insurrection by Pontius Pilate; be tortured by Roman soldiers; 
and undergo crucifixion, death and burial.”  “The aim of this book is to help you better 

understand the events that occurred during the last twenty-four hours of Jesus’ life, see more clearly 
the theological significance of Christ’s suffering and death, and reflect upon the meaning of these 
events for your life.” Hope to see you there on Sunday! 



 

 

7: 10:00 Service Burdell and Jan Henrichs 
14: Deb and Greg Kosters 
 

21:  Roger and Carol Iedema 
28: Dan and Annette Janssen 

Coffee Servers for January 

           Cornerstone Service 9:00am 
7: 10:00am Combined Service: 
 Leader: Annette Janssen 
 Helper: Family of Logan Ver Steeg  
14: Leader: Deb Kosters 
 Helper: Chris Schouten 
21: Leader: Deb Kosters 
 Helper: Kathy Verdoorn 
28: Leader: Annette Janssen 
 Helper: Family of Kalen Heronimus 
 

       Open Door Service 11:00 am 
7:  No 11:00 Service/Children & Worship 
14:  Leader: Deb Kosters 
 Helper:  Family of Jude and Lucy  
  Anderson 
21:  Leader: Deb Kosters 

 Helper: Family of Lincoln and 
  Addsion McDyer 

28:   Leader: Annette Janssen 
 Helper: Family of Jaxton Loerts 

 

7:   Ruth Ann Wiersma 
14:   Jane Buysman 

21: Marilynn DeBoer   
28: Gert Gaalswyk  

January Library Volunteers 

 

Faith Bible Study, who meets the third Monday of most months, will meet on Monday,  

January 15 at 9:00 am in the Library. Leader: Alfreda Verdoorn; Hostess: Jane Buysman . Come 
join us as we discuss, “TLC for Trying Times,” from the book 1&2 Peter And Jude. Anyone inter-
ested in joining the group is invited to join them in the Library. 

 
Patience Bible Study, who also meets everything third Monday of most months, will meet 

on Monday, January 15 at 4:00pm in the church Library. We will be studying Lesson 7, “The 
Beautiful Judgement of God,” from the book End Times by R. Paul Stevens. If you are interested 
in joining this study, please let Barb Van Diepen know and she will get you a book. 



 
 

After Church Greeters for January 

7: SE: Duane Vande Hoef 

 C:  Pastor Luke 

 SW: Josh Lucas 

 BE:  Paul Vander Linden 

 BW: John Van Diepen 

14: SE:  Curt Van Kley 

 C: Harvey Van Ruler 

 SW: Pastor Luke 

 BE: Josh Lucas 

 BW: Larry Verdoorn 

21: SE: Lawrence Wiersma  

 C:  John Bartels 

 SW: Marcus De Boer 

 BE:  Pastor Luke 

 BW: Josh Lucas 

28: SE: Josh Lucas 

 C:   Heath De Jong 

 SW: Ron Dykstra 

 BE:  Harold Ernst 

 BW: Pastor Luke 

Elders in Prayer Room  

            10:00 am 
  7: Lawrence Wiersma 
14: Dale Honken 
21: Bill Hartzel 
28:   Heath De Jong 
 

12:00 pm 
  7: Lennis Harberts 
14: Duane Vande Hoef 
21: Dick Oldenkamp 
28: Marcus DeBoer 
 

January Willing 
Hands Group 

 

Willing Hands Group 
#1 will be responsible 
for services during the 

month of January.  
Co-chairpersons are  

Marvella & Lennis Harberts and  
Barb & Ger Van Diepen. 

January Faith In Action: 

Donated Items Need To Be New. 

Layettes 

for the 

 Center of 

Hope 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello First Reformed Church,  
 There are some big things that are happening in the Remnant Youth Group! First, the Junior 
High is going to Power Connection July 24-29, 2018! We are in need to make this event a success! 
We have tried to rent a bus for this event, but the cost of this bus is going to add on about an ex-
tra $100 to the cost of Power Connection for the students. If we go that route the cost would end 
up being close to Rocky Mountain High. The sponsors, Pastor Luke, Brenda, and I have been talk-
ing about different solutions to this slight problem. Therefore, we are looking for alternate forms 
of transportation! If you have any recommendations we would all appreciate any input you may 
have! We are also going to be holding a parent-student meeting for Power Connection in January 
after the Christmas Break. Be on the lookout for the date of that meeting. 
 Second, the High School group is going to Houston, Texas in July for a Hurricane Relief Mission 
Trip. However, with some discussion we want to open up this mission trip to the entire church! 
We ask that you prayerfully consider coming with us on this trip to help bring relief to the victims 
of Hurricane Harvey. We will hold a meeting for this mission trip this upcoming March, but you 
can find me at church before then and ask any questions you may have.   
 Those are the two biggest things that are happening in the youth group! There has been a new 
idea that has been brought to the attention of the youth group. We are wanting to have some 
type of food to serve at youth group this upcoming 
year. If there are any people who would like to cook or 
bake some items for the youth group each week we 
would be very grateful! If you would like to do this 
please just contact me or any youth sponsor. Thank you 
so much for the love and support First Reformed 
Church! On behalf of Remnant Youth Group, we all love 
you and thank you! Don’t forget if anyone needs a hug 
this big ole’ teddy bear has got one for you!   
    

With lots of love,  
Josh Lucas 

 

Josh’s Joke: What babysitter is mentioned in the Bible?  
Answer:  

David. He rocked Goliath to a deep sleep.  



 
 

Please remember the following:  Weather Cancellations Procedure:  
If there is NO school, or school is released early due to inclement 
weather, there will be NO WEDNESDAY Night activities. If the Cancella-
tion is on Sunday, all services and activities will also be cancelled for the 
day.  

     January Education Dates To Remember: 
• January 3 No Wednesday Night Activities  
 due to Christmas Break 
• January 7 No Sunday School  
 due to 10:00 Combined Service 
 

Sarah Honken 
1513 So. Grand Ave. 
Apt. 203 
Ames, IA  50010-6649 
 
Britta Harberts 
Mathews Hall #0259 
Brookings, SD 57007 
 
Garrett Sayler 
208 8th St SW 
Unit 846 
Orange City, IA 51041 
 
Andrea Meyer 
1249 Eaton Lawther 
Ames IA 50012-1064 
 
 
 

Jena Van Marel 
121 N 15th Street 
LaCrosse, WI 54601 
 
Kailey Bruxvoort 
416 N Pine Street 
Burgess #214 
Vermillion, SD 57069 
 
MaKayla Tangeman 
2800 Hudson Road  
HAG 155  
Cedar Falls, IA 50613 
 
Josh Wagenaar 
1230 1st Street 
Brookings, SD 57006 
 
 
 

Colby Wagenaar 
Binnewies 211-A2  
Brookings, SD 57007 
 
Peyton Creighton 
2001 S. Summit Ave.  
Mailbox #4 

Sioux Falls, SD 57197  

Collin Van Diepen 
Lake Area Sweets 
Apt. #16 
312 11th Street NE. 
Watertown, SD 57201 
 
Lars Ackerman 
519 8th St. 
Sibley, IA 51249 
 
 

Since we have had a few requests for our College Students’ Addresses, we thought we would publish 

them. Being away at college can be a fun time. However, it can be a time filled with uncertainty and 

loneliness.  If you get a chance, go ahead and drop a note in the mail to these students. You never 

know, it just may be exactly what they needed at that very moment.  Parents, if you do not see your 

child’s address listed here please let the church office know so it can also be published next month. 

https://maps.google.com/?q=1513+So.+Grand+Ave.Apt.+203+Ames,+IA%C2%A0+50010&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=1513+So.+Grand+Ave.Apt.+203+Ames,+IA%C2%A0+50010&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=1513+So.+Grand+Ave.Apt.+203+Ames,+IA%C2%A0+50010&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=208+8th+St+SWUnit+846+Orange+City,+IA+51041&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=208+8th+St+SWUnit+846+Orange+City,+IA+51041&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=208+8th+St+SWUnit+846+Orange+City,+IA+51041&entry=gmail&source=g


 

 

It’s January! The beginning of the year 
is a great time to get back on track with 

reading your Bible. Over the next 12 
months we will be printing a list of 

scriptures that will take you from begin-
ning to end — Chronologically. Maybe 
reading the Bible this way is new for 

you, or maybe you have used this style 
before. Either way, it is a fun way to 

work your way through the best book 
ever written. We hope you enjoy your  

365 Day Challenge! 

January 1  
Genesis 1-3  
 
January 2  
Genesis 4-7  
 
January 3  
Genesis 8-11  
 
January 4  
Job 1-5  
 
January 5  
Job 6-9  
 
January 6  
Job 10-13  
 
January 7  
Job 14-16  
 
January 8  
Job 17-20  

January 9  
Job 21-23  
 
January 10  
Job 24-28  
 
January 11  
Job 29-31  
 
January 12  
Job 32-34  
 
January 13  
Job 35-37  
 
January 14  
Job 38-39  
 
January 15  
Job 40-42  
 
January 16  
Genesis 12-15  

January 17  
Genesis 16-18  
 
January 18  
Genesis 19-21  
 
January 19  
Genesis 22-24  
 
January 20  
Genesis 25-26  
 
January 21  
Genesis 27-29  
 
January 22  
Genesis 30-31  
 
January 23  
Genesis 32-34  
 
January 24  
Genesis 35-37  

January 25  
Genesis 38-40  
 
January 26  
Genesis 41-42  
 
January 27  
Genesis 43-45  
 
January 28  
Genesis 46-47  
 
January 29  
Genesis 48-50  
 
January 30  
Exodus 1-3  
 
January 31  
Exodus 4-6  

https://maps.google.com/?q=1513+So.+Grand+Ave.Apt.+203+Ames,+IA%C2%A0+50010&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=1513+So.+Grand+Ave.Apt.+203+Ames,+IA%C2%A0+50010&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=1513+So.+Grand+Ave.Apt.+203+Ames,+IA%C2%A0+50010&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=208+8th+St+SWUnit+846+Orange+City,+IA+51041&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=208+8th+St+SWUnit+846+Orange+City,+IA+51041&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=208+8th+St+SWUnit+846+Orange+City,+IA+51041&entry=gmail&source=g


 
 

1: John and Faye Vos 

2: Brent and Brenda Wassman; Alyssa, Austin 

3: Clayton and Jodi Wagenaar; Justin, Caleb, 
Josh, Colby 

4: AJ and Jenny Weg; Addison 

5: Michael Wielenga and Amber Mortensen; 
Haiden, Berkley, Maddie, Dane 

6: Pray for our College Students 

7: Pray for our Church 

8: Lawrence and Ruth Ann Wiersma 

9: Ryan Wiersma 

10: Kody and Rachel Wills; Kenzie 

11: Geneva Wissink 

12: Gary Wolter 

13: Pray for our College Students 

14: Pray for our Church 

15: Renae Wolter 

16: Chris and Tiffany Wynia; Elizabeth, Codie, 
Mackenzie 

Pray For God’s People 

December  
Prayer List 

17: Charlie and Brenda Ackerman;  
Leah, Marissa 

18: Dean and Michelle Ackerman; Adam 

19: Derek and Megan Ackerman 

20: Pray for our College Students 

21: Pray for our Church 

22: Mitchel and Angie Ackerman; Lars 

23: Terry and Chrissy Ackerman; Zoe, Jaeger 

24: Brian and Chelsey Alexander; Kimberlie 

25: Brian and Elia Altoff; Will, Gracia 

26: Mike and Melissa Anderson; Gabby, Alex, 
Jude, Lucy, Ezra 

27: Pray for our College Students 

28: Pray for our Church 

29: Bobby and Dee Baker 

30: John and Sharon Bartels 

31: Gretchen Bartelson 

 

College Students: 
Lars Ackerman 
Meggan Block 
Peyton Chrichton 
Britta Harberts 
Andrea Meyer 
Garrett Sayler 
Makayla Tangeman 
Colby Wagenaar 
Collin Van Diepen 

 
Adam Ackerman 
Kailey Bruxvoort 
Josh Wagenaar 
Evan Mehls 
Lexi Ackerman 
 
 
 
 

 
Sarah Honken 
Jena Van Marel 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Alecia Martinez 
Ignacio Romero 
Devan Vander Veen 
Owen Wiese 
Brooke Block 
Hannah Lucas 



 

 

Assisted Living 
 

Jack Hurd 
Ethel Jurgens 

Geneva Wissink 
 

 
 
 
 

The Nursing Homes 
 

Larry Buysman 
Minnie De Jong 
Tracy Den Beste 

Dutch Kruger 
Marian Zevenbergen 

 
 
 

Our Missionaries 
 

Dr. Bernadeth Kelly &  
Adrian Bobb 

Jeff & Chelsea Lampen 
Sayuri Kist—Okazaki 
Brian & Donna Renes 

J.J. & Tim Ten Cley 
Rowland & Jan Van Es 

Prayer Journal  

Pray For God’s People 

December  
Prayer List 



 
 

December Celebrations 

If you would like to be included in our Birthday and Anniversary Calendar and do not see your name, please 
contact the office (sibleyfrcoffice@gmail.com or 754-2783) and let us know your dates! We would love to 

recognize YOU on your special day! Thanks 

January Celebrations 

~~Anniversaries~~ 
 

2   Leroy & Karen Stevenson 44 years  
19  Joel & Kathy Verdoorn 52 years  
26  Cole & Kayla Hoekstra 10 years 

~~Birthday’s~~  
1 Jan Harskamp        

Brenda Wassman  

5 Phyllis Vander  
   Linden 
    Sandy De Vries  

6  Ed Meendering 
     Damian Van Der                
           Sloot  

7  Tracee Brouwer 
     Ashley Heronimus 

8 Robert Groen  

9  Henry Fisher 
 Marcia Oldenkamp  

 

10 Keith Michelson 
     Devan Vander Veen 

11 Kevin Michelson  

12 Lynn Schram 
    Alexis Hulstein  

14 Jacob Fox 
     Mim Ernst  

16 Karen Ten Napel  

17 Brayden Bruxvoort  

18 Janice Groen 
Matthew Runia 
Tanya Dykstra 
Tanner Dykstra 

20 Kathy Runia   

 

22 Steven  
       Zevenbergen 

23 Rachel Van Zanten 

24 Jayden De Boer  

25 Kalie De Boer 
     Gaylord Kruger  

26 Rhonda Riebeling  
     Travis Klaassen   
      Dr. Brian Sayler 
      Heath De Jong  

27 Brady Block  

28 Jon Elser  
     Donna Smidt  

30 Karen Honken  

31 Jurnea Harberts  



 

 

Sportsmen's Devotional 
Bible Study Verses 
     Romans 12:2Do not be conformed to this world (this age), 
[fashioned after and adapted to its external, superficial cus-
toms], but be transformed (changed) by the [entire] renewal of 
your mind [by its new ideals and its new attitude], so that you may prove [for yourselves] what is the 
good and acceptable and perfect will of God, even the thing which is good and acceptable and perfect 
[in His sight for you]. (Amplified)   
     Proverbs 23:4-5  Weary not yourself to be rich; cease from your own [human] wisdom. Will you set 
your eyes upon wealth, when [suddenly] it is gone? For riches certainly make themselves wings, like 
an eagle that flies toward the heavens. (Amplified) 
 
Thoughts 
     Do you ever find yourself on autopilot? You go through each day doing what needs to be done. 
Sometimes you snatch a wise phrase here or there of God's Word, but not necessarily anything that 
deepens your relationship with God. 
     Our life gradually fills up with various demands and stresses. Unexpectedly, we find ourselves lash-
ing out at those we love, or catch ourselves falling into sin we never imagined ourselves falling for.  
Whoa!!! (Rebecca) 
 
Action Point 
     In today's verses we are encouraged to be changed by the renewing of our mind! The only way to 
renew our mind is to refresh our mind in ?God's holy living Word. When you first wake up, say, 
"Hello," to God who has given you another glorious day!!!  
     Connect with Your Creator!!! He is just hanging out giving you rain, sunshine, a cool breeze, a great 
day fishing, or a soul-renewing hike--if you only clear your mind and see His Creation. 
     Open up His book and see what He has to say. Talk 
to Him on your commute to work, or when you're out 
enjoying what He has made for you!!!  
When you realize you've been on autopilot... open up 
His manual and choose to let Him be your pilot!!! 
 
Sportsman’s Tip of the Day 
Don't approach your next hunt on autopilot:  
• Scout your area to see where the herd is running.  
• Keep your guns in good working order. After each 

firing, clean them thoroughly and regularly.  
• Make sure you site them in for accuracy.  
• Set aside time prior to the hunt for the special peo-

ple in your life.  
• Invite those who are special to go with you, even if 

they just want to stay in camp while you hunt.  



 
 

Trivia Time Answers!!! 

1: “Jesus Wept” (John 11:35) 2. Methuselah lived 969 years (Genesis 5:27) 3. Paul (Acts 13:1-3)  

4. Esther and Ruth 5: Seven. He was officially named on the eighth day (Luke 2:21) 

From the library-- 

We have four new LARGE PRINT books in the library.   
 The first one is Blue Ridge Sunrise.  “When Zoe returns homes with her daughter 
and boyfriend Kyle, she finds that she’s the only person in town who doesn’t expect 
her to give up the life she’s established far away from Copper Creek.  Everyone be-
lieves she was born to run the orchard, but can she make it her home after so many 
years.” 
 The second book to look for is: The Noel Diary, by Richard Paul Evans.  
 We also have Sound of Fear by Marta Perry.  Here is a synopsis found in the book:  
“The foundation of Amanda Curtis’s very existence cracks the moment she discovers 
the woman she thought was her mother had never given birth.  Where she belongs is 
a question she can’t put to rest.  But when the clues lead to a charming yet chilling 
small town, the threat against her begins to unfold.  Trey Addison is a fixture in Echo 
Falls, the town and the people are his to protect.  He was born to take his place in the 
family legal firm but now that a stranger, desperate to unlock her past, is depending 
on him, he’s forced to make an impossible choice.  If Trey doesn’t protect Amanda 
she’ll walk straight into a deadly trap.  If he helps her expose the secrets that haunt 
her, the truth could shatter them both. 
 The newest Karen Kingsbury is now in our library. In This Moment (The Baxter 
Family):  “Luke Baxter, a lawyer specializing in religious freedom cases, takes on the 
fight of his life when public high school principal Wendell Quinn is sued for starting an 
after-school Bible study called “Raise the Bar.” Wendell has already lost the love of 
his life because of the program, but still he refuses to end it.  Thanks to the program, 
Hamilton High has seen a dramatic decrease in drug abuse, violence, and teen preg-
nancies that once plagued the student population.  However, this lawsuit threatens 
to bring everything to a halt.  But God’s truth won’t be silenced, and Luke Baxter 
vows to stand up for Wendell Quinn.  Because the fight is about more than statistics, 
improved test scores, and better student life-it’s about religious liberty and protecting 
the very things Wendell and the Baxters hold dear:  faith, family, and freedom.  At 
home, though, Luke struggles to keep his work from taking over his life.  His wife, 
Reagan worries about his increased hours and time away from the family.  She knows 
his job is crucial, but at what cost? 
 Visit the library soon and check out a book. ~~~Jeannette Juffer 



 

 

New In The Pew... 
As you are sitting in church take 
a moment to notice a change… 

The Friendship Pads  
are GONE!!  

It was decided to go with some-
thing new in the pew. Instead of 
a Friendship Pad we have now 
placed Visitor Info Cards in the 
holder on the back of the pew. 
These will help us identify our 
visitors plus provide the office 

with more detailed information 
that will be beneficial in keeping in touch with new faces. If you are new to 
our church, or you have brought along someone who is new, we encourage 

you or your visitor to fill out the card and place it in the Offering Plate as it is 
passed. We can’t wait to get to know you!! 

New for 2018 
We are currently in the process of getting our directory 

automated!! We will still print the paper directory, how-

ever, in the near future we will also be introducing a Di-

rectory App that, after a simple set up, will allow you to 

access phone numbers, e-mails, and family information 

at the touch of a button. We will also be introducing our 

Brand New Website in the months to come!!!! Our goal 

of these innovations is to improve communication with 

not only our Congregational Members but also with visi-

tors and newcomers to our community. If you have any 

questions about either of these updates feel free to ask. 



 
 

Brian and Donna Renes 
Confidential. Secret. Hidden. Concealed. 
          False Identity. Fake name. Pseudonym. 
                    No internet. No file synchronization. No risks. 
We lift our eyes to the hills, where does our help come from?  
 
It has been an incredible and humbling experience for me to work 
with translators and teams that face danger. It seems that this year, 
more than in any previous year, I have had to help teams that need to 
be careful. Several times this year I have met translation teams in 
neutral locations. Few weeks go by without questions about how a 
team can use current computer technology to do their work but at 

the same time conceal their identity. Some of these translators have a regular job, like a driver during 
the day and log into an encrypted and hidden part of their computer at night to work on their transla-
tion of the Bible. Some translators are refugees and able to work on the translation freely but then 
have great difficulty getting the translation back to the people in their home country. For others, their 
families have fled but the translators have stayed to continue the work of translation, in spite of the 
dangers.  One translator shared with me that only two people from his Church know he is translating 
the Bible. Isolation, separation and danger are constant realities for many. I wish I could show you 
pictures or share their 
names, but the risks are too 
great. 
Remain faithful in prayer. 
You bring hope; you bring 
life to many unreached, un-
known, isolated... but dearly 
loved people. 
 
Your partners in mission, 
Brian and Donna 

About Brian’s Ministry 

Brian serves as a computer consultant for Bible translation projects. 
He teaches national workers how to effectively use the computer in 
their work of translating the Bible into languages such as Quechua, 
which is spoken in Peru, and the Kuna language of Panama. Donna 

ministers to Hispanic children in the Sioux Center, Iowa, area through 
the teaching of English as a Second Language.  

In challenging situations, new translations 
are being dedicated. 

Working together and using computers, 
God's Word is translated.  



 

 

Uncover some wisdom 

from the book of Ecclesi-

astes by carefully follow-

ing the instructions below. 

Are you wise enough to 

solve this on your first 

attempt? 

Bible  
Wisdom 



 
 

CONSISTORY MINUTES 
 

 Elders Meeting 
December 11, 2017, 6:00 pm 

                      8 present, a quorum 
235. Pastor Luke opened the meeting by offering prayer. 
236. MMSC to approve the transfer of Cory and Anne Maxwell and baptized son Kyler from 
 the Trinity Lutheran Church in Sibley.  
237. MMSC to approve the Profession of Faith of Kayden and Kaylee Maxwell. 
238. MMSC to approve the baptism of Haley Klaassen, daughter of Clint and Jamie Klaassen on 
 Sunday, January 7, 2018 at the combined service.  
239. MMSC to approve the church use for Megan Block and Chad Travaille on August 3-4, 
 2018 for a wedding. 
240. The constitutional question was asked, “Are there any members needing any spiritual 
 care?” and discussed. 
241. Elders reported on various contacts and concerns of members within their calling  
 districts. 
242. MMSC to remove friendship pads from the pews in the Sanctuary and replace them with 
 a visitor card. 
243. Recommendations to full Consistory for the 2018 offices are the following: Duane  
 Vande Hoef, Vice-President, Heath De Jong, Clerk and Dale Honken, Assistant Clerk. 
244. It was reported that 265 people were served communion on December 3, 2017. 
245. MMSC to approve these minutes as read. 
246. MMSC to adjourn following closing prayer by Pastor Luke. 

 
Consistory Meeting (2017 Consistory) 

December 11, 2017, 6:00 pm  
17 present, a quorum 

247. Pastor Luke opened with devotions from Luke 1:46-55 followed by prayer. 
248. The various ministry teams gave their ministry team reports. 
249. Josh Lucas updated the consistory of the MS Remnant Power Connection Trip  
 scheduled for July 24-29, 2018. 
250. Josh Lucas gave an update on the Samaritan’s Purse mission trip to Texas in the  
 summer of 2018. 
251. MMSC to approve the new wording on the application for the Mission Trip  
 Reimbursement form for expenses. 
252. The treasurer’s report was given. 
253. Deacons business was reported. 
254. The retiring 2017 Consistory members left and the 2018 Consistory business was started. 



 

 

255. Newly elected Elder’s and Deacon’s will be Ordained and Installed (or just installed) 
 on January 7, 2018 at the combined worship service at 10 am. 
256. MMSC to approve the 2018 Communion dates. They are: February 4, March 29, May 
 13, July 1, August 19, October 7 (World Wide Communion) and December 2, 2018. 
257. MMSC to approve the 2018 offering schedule. 
258. Consistory meetings will continue to be held on the 3rd Monday of each month with 
 Elders and Deacons meeting at 6 pm and full consistory at 7 pm. 
259. MMSC to approve the election of consistory officers: Vice president-Duane Vande 
Hoef, Clerk-Heath De Jong, Asst, Clerk-Dale Honken, General Fund Treasurer-Charlie Kuhl,  
            Asst, General Fund Treasurer-Greg Tracy, Chairmen of Deacons-Dr. Brian Sayler,  
            Property Chairman-Daren Rockman. 
260. MMSC to approve these minutes as read. 
261. MMSC to adjourn following prayer by Dale Honken. 

 
 
In October of 2017, The Consistory voted in a new policy regarding how funerals will be han-
dled at First Reformed Church. This vote was based on survey’s that had been handed out in 
the beginning of summer, collected and tallied.  When this vote came down from the Consis-
tory in October, group leaders were notified of the change, which was effective immediately.  
The following are the new guidelines: 
• Serve buffet style with 2 lines starting at middle of kitchen window.  

If the immediate family requests, we will serve them at their table. 
• Use disposable plates (furnished by church) for the food and "real" cups and silverware. 
• Tables will be set with silverware, placemats, and napkins. Coffee server, water pitcher, 

glass with a few spoons in it, a few glasses, and coffee cups will be in the center of each 
table. 

• Cake will be ordered from the bakery, at family expense. Currently, the bakery charges 
$45 for 64, 2" by 3" pieces or 96, 2" by 2" pieces. 

• Buns, chips or potato salad, and bakery cake will be the standard menu. If family wants 
more, it is their responsibility to make it or have it at church in time. 

• Catering is always an option. The family is to make the arrangements and let the serving 
group leader know as soon as possible. 

• Non-church members are encouraged to have it catered. 
• We will leave the serving as is it now, with each group having a month at a time in rota-

tion. 

Funeral Serving Policy 



 
 

3 year olds—
Kindergarten Students 

4th and 5th Grade 
Students 

1st grade—3rd grade  
Students 


